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UNIFORM AND INSIGNIA

The official insignia of the Order of the Arrow are some of
the most colorful in Scouting. It is the responsibility of all
Arrowmen to wear them proudly and correctly.

All sashes are worn with the arrow pointing over the right
shoulder. They may not be altered in any way, and no other badges
are to be worn on them, with the exception of the 50th Anniversary
Award and the 60th Anniversary Bicentennial Award. The Arrow

sash is worn, at Order of the Arrow funcitons and at special Scout
functions such as couts of honor. It is not to be worn at troop
meetings. This is to be done only when members need to be
identified for rendering special services. The sash is not to

be folded and hung from the belt. ”I/m
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COMING EVENTS

August

No Lodge Executive Committee Meeting

August 12-23 National O.A. Conference, Rutgers University,
New Jersey , ’

September 9 Brotherhood, Tracy, 8:00 p.m.
Ordeal, Tracy, 7:00 p.m.

September 10 Training Coference, No Charge, 8:00 a.m., Tracy
(For New Chapter Officers)

There is nothing that tastes as good as popcorn popped over a
campfire. MUN CH !

1 cup popcorn
1 cup popcorn oil
1 teaspoon popcorn salt

i il Chef Cook Kit)
In an 8-quart kettle (large kettle in Tral ' .
place all of the above ingredients. Wth gloved hand and 1lid
on kettle,agitate the kettle until popping stops. Remove
lid. Enjoy.
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THE VIGIL CHIEF REPORTS

This years Vigil Ceremony was held in connection with the Summer
Fellowship June 16, 17, and 18 at East Fork of the Bear.

The Lodge, each year, is able to honor 1 Vigil Member for every 50
members on its roll at the end of the year.

Vigil Membership is confered on those Arrowmen who have demon-
strated unusual contributions to the Lodge or to Scouting over a
period of years since joining as Ordeal Members.

The Vigil Honor is the highest honor in the Order of the Arrow.
Congratulations to our 12 newest Vigil Members who ere honored at

the Ceremony:
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TOP ROW: Mike Gwynn, Daren Sagers, Bill Lukens, Dan Schmidt,
Eli Preston, Ernest Preston, David Haag

BOTTOM ROW: Rrian Paget, Bill Hardman, Dub Phillips,

Dan Loose, Jim McKee

We challange these members to continue in their service and
set an example for all to follow. > -~ '
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CRAIG McBETH | 5%4F?F3<:>L/b/

Vigil Chief



SUMMER FELLOWSHIP

The Lodge Summer Fellowship was truly the outstanding social
event of the year.

Those . of you who were not there missed some fantastic Indian
Costuming displays. Our brothers who presented themselves for
costume judging here have done a superb job.

It was extremely hard for the judges to make a decision.

There was also a lot of fun to be had. As you can see, the
lake and boats were available for those who wanted to take
advantage of the events there.




In addition, there were workshops presented during the day on
camp gadgets, Indian Costuming, and camping, as well as
Indian Dance presentation and Instruction.

Then came the F O O D!!! Breakfast was good and lunch was fine, but
they worked very hard at putting on the big feast. I think
someone smuggled in a whole cow and then did not know what to

do with it. I have never seen steaks that look like these.




There were alot of excited hungry people. We would like to say
THANKS and let our appreciation be known to those who planned

the menus; those who procured the food and to those who made

it taste so good.

Breakfast the next morning was delicious as was lunch. We
understand Dan Ward and Red Hills Chapter were responsible.

Well, as you well see. elseéwhere in this ECHO, all of our Vigils

did survive and it looks as though they did so quite well. We
would all like to congratulate them all ‘upon receiving this ‘
prestigious honor.

We would also like to congratulate our new Brotherhood members
who sealed their membership in the circle of Brotherhood. They
are Brent Sonzini, Virgil Christensen, and Mike Sonzini. WELCOME!

The Lodge Elections were finally held amidst the popcorn chomping.
You can find the results as you continue browsing through your
ECHO.

THE ELK'S ECHO

The ECHO is the official voice of the EL-KU-TA Lodge #520, WWW
Order of the Arrow, an honor camping society of the Boy Scouts
of America, printed monthly by and for its membership with permission
of the Great Salt Lake Council, 525 Foothill Drive, Salt Lake City,
Utah 84113. Address letters of inquiry or comment to the Editor.

Editor: Eli Preston Advisor: Ernest Preston
3235 South 4400 West 3235 South 4400 West
West Valley City, Utah 84120 West Valley City, UT

Phone: 968-9711 Phone: 068-9711
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- ORDEAL

On June 9-10, the Ordeal was held at Tracy. The work projects
were in Bountiful helping the mud slide victims to clean up
the mess the mud slide made.

Administration: Wopalanne Chapter
Jeff Clark, Chief

Jim Holdaway, Advisor

Walkara Chapter
Fletcher Carter,Chief
Chuck Ross, Advisor

Scott Corfield
Jared Parry
Atlyn Wilcox
Brent Nelson
James Wright
Darren Joffs
Chris Houston
Joseph Kempe
Ron Hales
Mike Ballard
Patrick Ward
Greg Lake

Richard Healey
David Coates
Randy Gallagher
Isamu Fairbanks

{ Mike Thompson

! Eddie Latimer

| Kendall Lyman
Shane Richins
Quinn Farley
Craig Madsen
Travis Smith
Ben Porter

i Candidates who worked on the projects are:
|
f
I

I'VE SIGHTED
THE SMOKE
SIGNAL!

PUFF, PUFF
PUFF, PUFE
PUFF, PUFF; |
PUFF...

Justin Naegle
Ryan Gaygla

Rich Egett

Eugane Hancock
Logan Roseborough
Jeff Sonntag
Chris Vance
Gordon Eisert
Eugene Duquette
Russell Brand
Michael Robinette
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ORDEAL

The June 10-11 Ordeal was held amidst constant rain. Several
service projects were accomplished: control of erosion;
putting up of the fence around the waterfront; and continuance
of the Bountiful mudslide cleanup.

Administration:

Food:

Larry Johnson, Chief
Bob Kerr, Advisor

Candidates who worked on the projects are:

Craig Christensen
John Ramage"
David Gilliat
David Rogers
Jason Wood
Troy Magill
Bart Endrizzi
David Platt
Ryan Matzkus
Timmy Tsukamato
Daniel Reavis
Mike Woodruff
Kelly Biggs
Duane Hansen
Andrew Mecham
Kevin Jones
Joey Smart

Dan Cook

Joel Steadman
Jeff Black
Andrew Otto
Darin Lythgoe
Joe Martineau

Tsaligi Chapter
John Robb, Chief
Robert Balderas, Advisor

Sage Chapter

EL-KY-TA

David Draper
Scott Peterson
Jeff Place

Doug Durfer
David L. Smith
Billy Crowther
Bret Sears

Jim Guthrie
Michael Hooper
Matthew Lewis
Steve Sumsion
David Hamilton
Tad Bray

Mike North
Bruce Bergan
Eric Lund
Brendan Thorpe
Greg Rindlisbacher
Ryan Wilcox
Brandon O'Brien
Bill Sarnes
Bill Tratt
Stephen Marshall

Tom Stephen
Neil Lundberg
Russ Hokanson
Kirk Stratton
Jason Mecham
Curtis Hansen
Mike Whitchurch
Richard Walker
Brian Jensen
Robert Bodily
Richard Ewell
Jeff Small
Billy Bohmholdt
Ray Sewell
Brian Anderson
Stephan Bergen
David XKristensen
Jeremy Ziegler
James Stout
Jerron. Hale
Jim Butts
Russell Doutt, Jr.
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JULY BROTHERHOOD

A Brotherhood Ceremony was held in conjuction with the Summer
Fellowship at Edst Fork of the Bear. The following Brothers

went through the Brotherhood Ceremony and sealed their membership
in the Order of the Arrow.

Mikeé Sonzini
Virgil Christensen
Brent Sonzini

Thanks to the Brotherhood Cerimonial Team for their help
in providing the Brotherhood Ceremonial Team.

MAILBOX SYSTEM:
The Lodge has an internal mailbox and postal system. L.

All information coming from Lodge to Chapters will be found in
a folder at Lodge Meeting (LECM).

For those who could not be in attendance at the meeting,_chap;gr
advisors or chapter chiefs may find the folders to pick up their
information from Craig Edward's desk.

The ECHO also has a folder in the same area in which articles can
be left.




CHAPTER CH-CH- R

w ; OLD ENGLISH FORT CHAPTER wishes to extend congratulation to
i Mike Gwynn for receiving his Vigil. '
3

Mike Gwynn, Chief
968-7607

i INDIAN SPRINGS CHAPTER will be holding Chapter elections the

“ first Thursday in September in Woods Cross High Seminary
Building at 6:30 p.m. Remember the date, Sept. 1.

PLEASE BE THERE!

Catch
Todd Turnblom, Chief W
292-3094 L %

WAGON WHEEL CHAPTER would like to thank those who helped in the
May Ordeal for their service. They would like to invite all to
attend Chapter Meeting at Saint Fancis Xavier Church

(5201 So. 4420 W.) on the 2nd Thursday at 6:30 p.m. for

a great time.

Scott Cassady, Chief
968-1265

WOPALANNE CHAPTER has just held it's elections. They would
I like to invite all Arrowmen to chapter meetings the 2nd

‘ Saturday of the month at 1 p.m. at the Advisor's home. CALL
| 322-4175 to find out the address.

y
Jeff Clark, Chief <
£ 531-1064 WWW

WAMBLEE CHAPTER marched in the West Jordan 4th of July Parade.

They are going to march in the County Fair Parade and would like
to invite all to participate.

Jon Hathaway, Chief
I 561-9342 .
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TAWA CHAPTER has their next meeting August 4th at Colonial
Hills Ward (1455 So. 17th East)

Scott McGee, Chief
3 583-6039

LECM

LODGE EXECUTIVE'COMMITTEE MEETING

The best way to provide opportunities for all Arrowmen to
participate in the Lodge and its programs is for Chapter Officers
to follow some simple guidelines:

1. Discuss Lodge programs with your advisor BEFORE the meeting
and come prepared to participate.

2. Bring a list of your supply needs: Arrow Pins, Lodge flaps,
6" diameter Lodge patch, O.A. sashes, Lodge Service Slide, Order
of the Arrow handbooks, Unit Election Forms, Lodge Service

Slide scorreboards, etc. ‘

3. Have all Chapter Officers in attendance with all Chapter
Advisors each month to get Lodge information to take back to
your Chapter and to give the Lodge your Chapter information on
Lodge programming.

4. Sign up for service and participation opportunities as early
as possible to allow good promotion with the Chapter. o

5. Get the Chapter business done-such as Unit Election Forms and
money making forms, etc. turned in--as soon as possible so that
the Chapter remains healthy.

6. Keep accurate Chapter records.

7. Turn in Chapter news for the ECHO.
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LODGE CHIEF-  TRENT GROSE is an Eagle
Scout, with his bronze, gold, and
silver palms; and is a Vigil member.
He was in the OA Service Corp. at

the National Jamboree in 1981. The
science club is what he enjoys at East
High;and also using a computer. The
Position of Chapter Chief of Tstah
Dibe Chapter was held by Trent for
two years. He enjoys hockey, photo-
graphy and archery.

LODGE VICE CHIEF OVER ACTIVITIES- \\\3§§§?
ROB YORK has achieved his Eagle and On

My Honor awards. He is a Junior at
Tooele High and enjoys football. He

and his family are avid B Y U fans.

He enjoys fishing and loves animals.

Rob has attended the National Jamboree

in Virginia in 1981 and is currently
serving as a Jr. Assistant Scoutmaster

in the Troop. |




LODGE VICE CHIEF OVER SERVICE - DAREN SAGERS is

a Junior at Tooele High where he enjoys electronics,
and he has won several awards on the Tooele Track
Team. He has helped with the lighting and audio-
visual part of roadshows at church and plays

at school. Daren was Chapter Chief of Sage

for 1 1/2 vyears. He has his Eagle, On My Honor,
and Duty To God awards. Daren will be attending
the National OA Conference at New Jersey this
summer. %

LODGE VICE CHIEF OVER CHAPTERS- ELI PRESTON is

2 Junior at Granger High where he enjoys singing,
history, and science. He is an Eagle Scout and
has obtained his Duty To God award. Eli has '
his Varsity Letters and three bars. He likes
helping other people. It is rumored that he is a
"ketchup lover'" and will eat it on anything,
including potato salad and oranges. He has

been the Dakota Chapter Chief for one year and
Echo Editor this past year.
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LODGE SECRETARY-  MIKE SONZINI attends
Skyline High as a Junior. His favorite
class is electronics--he has a " C B "
and would like a ""ham radio". He

has attained several awards: Eagle, On
My Honor, and Duty To God. Mike loves
all kinds of hunting. It is rumored

he loves to eat, especially pizza.

He has attended the National Jamboree
in Virginia in 1981 and is planning

to attnd the World Jamboree in Canada.

LODGE TREASURER-  LARRY JOHNSON is an
instructor in the Scouting program and

is Chapter Chief of Sage Chapter. Playing
the trombone in Tooele High Marching Band
is a favorite class of Larry's. He

likes basketball and sports. It is
reported that he has helped in the Arrow
of Light Presentation in many Packs
each month. Larry has obtained his
Eagle and On My Honor awards. He will
be attending the National Order of
the Arrow Conference in Rutgers, N.J.
this summer.




BROTHERHOOD

BROTHERHOOD MEMBERSHIP CHALLENGES YQU

Yours completion of the Ordeal set you on the next part of you
"long and toilsome journey'". Now, during your service as an

Ordeal member, you have had ample opportunity to increase your
knowledge of the Arrow and make it work for you. You have had

at least 10 months of active preparation.

The.time has come for you to follow your Brothers who have gone
before you and seal you membership in the Order of the Arrow.

You must complete these five steps:
Memorize the signs of Arrow membership.

Serve your unit.
Plan for service in your Lodge.
Review your progress.

Ul s N =

Advance in your understanding of the Ordeal.

If you have completed you Ordeal in the yrear 1982, now is the
time to begin thinking about sealing your membership in the Order
of the Arrow by joining in the Sept. 9th Brotherhood ceremony.

It is most urgent that you NOW write your letter to the Lodge
Secretary informing him of your desire to become a Brotherhood
member. If you have any questions call Mike Sonzini at 272-1087

or send your letter to:

Mike Sonzini I @n:

3593 Drage Circle
Salt Lake City, Ut. 84109

P11 (14
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Smoke Signals e
From the Chief ~

Dear Arrowmen,

I would like to thank all of the people who
have helped with the Summer Fellowship, and
those who have helped with Ordeals
throughout the year.

So far this year the Lodge has given over
8000 man hours of service to the community
and the council. The service projects
that have been completed come from a wide
range of things. Some of the projects
completed are; the painting of the buildings
and the fixing up-of the Water Front at
Camp Tracy Wigwam, helping with City and
County flood control (sandbagging and mud
clean up), service at various Camporees,
Arrow of Light ceremonies for Cub Scouts,
and promoting 'No Trace' camping in the
Scout Units.

The Lodge would like to have the Chapters
elect new officers by the end of August for
two reasons, the first is "so that the new
officers can start planning the year, the
second is  so that the new officers can be
trained at the Lodge Training Conference

to be held on September 10th.

There are several things that I would like

to see the Lodge accomplish this year. The
first is a higher percentage of Ordeal Members
obtaining Brotherhood, and the second is

I would like to see the Chapters push the

'No Trace" program to the Units in their
Districts. One way to present this

progran without a lot of extra work is to
show the filmstrip and hand out the books
when you are holding a unit election with
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YOU'VE COME A LONG WAY BABY! WHERE WILL WE BE IN DECEMB“ERv?

a unit. In addition to electing the boys,
giving the '"No Trace' camping presentation
will give the troop a glimpse of what the
Order of the Arrow does, and it will give
the troop some valuable camping instruction.
Please remember to wear a complete Scout
Uniform when representing the Lodge or
Chapter. First impressions are important!

Yours in Brotherhood,
TRENT GROSE
LODGE CHIEF
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' *

ONE YEAR AGO THIS MONTH *

: *

JUNE 30, 1983 3 THIS MONTH LAST YEAR :

Total Membership 970 ' 703 :

Total Ofdeal Members 5,;,@¥ 806 504 :
o

Total Brotherhood @ 117 115 :

Total Vigil Members 51 31 :

Total Candidates 717 517 *

*

# Units Seen 435 179 *

*

# Service Hours o 7021 5000 *

****************'J'r.;x****************:
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**********************************************************************

*

: LODGE PROGRESS SO FAR THIS YEAR

* JUNE 30,1983 1983 1982
: Total Members Registered: 970 617
* Total New Ordeals: 303 398
*

: Total New Candidates: 717 657
: Total New Brotherhood Mbrs: ' 31 74
* Total Service Hours: 17021 8000
: Total Number of Units Seen: 435 292
: Percent of Units Contacted: 20.93% 14;05%

*****************************************************************

HAVE YOU VISITED A TROOP, TEAM, OR POST THIS MONTH?
SERVICE HOURS ARE GREAT! GOOD IMPROGVEMENT ON ELECTIONS !

HOW ARE YOU SERVING YOUR DISTRICT THIS MONTH?

R S N
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PROGRAM AND SUPPLIES ORDER FORM

DATE NOTES:

() BROTHERHOOD CEREMONY $ 5.00

( ) ORDEAL STAFF $ 5.00

( ) ORDEAL CANDIDATE $17.00

( ) O0.A. LODGE FLAPS $ 2.50

) $

) . $
SHIPPING CHARGE $ .25
IOTAL SUBMITTED $$

NAME

ADDRESS

Send this form to the Council office or submit to the
Chapter or Lodge Officers.

In order to comply with requirements for medical care, if needed,
it has become necessary for all staff, ordeal and brotherhood members
to fill out and return a medical information sheet (NOT A PHYSICAL
EXAM SHEET) for all O0.A. functions.

These may be obtained at LECM or from Lodge Officers. Without
it, participation is not possible.
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